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EOC RPF Meeting
	Date / Time:
	31st May 2017
	1400 hours

	Location:
	CR2, Millennium Point 

	Chair:
	Jeremy Brown
	JB
	General Manager

	Vice chair:
	Adrian Gibson 
	AG
	EOC Commander

	
	Jenny Cocks
	JC
	EOC Commander 

	
	Liz Parker 
	LP
	EOC Regional Training 

	
	Vickie Whorton 
	VW
	EOC Clinical Manager 

	
	Rachel Bishop 
	RB
	Human Resources

	
	Sally Hampson 
	SH
	UNITE

	
	Gillian Wilson 
	GW
	Unison 

	
	Emma Musticone 
	EM
	Unison 

	
	Jackie Hull
	JH
	Unison 

	
	Reena Farrington 
	RF
	Unison 

	
	Stuart Gardner 
	SG
	Unison 

	
	Peter Green 
	PG
	Unison 

	By Invite
	Laurie Rudge
	LR
	Unison

	Secretariat:
	Kate Dillon
	LB
	PA to Jeremy Brown


	1
	Apologies

	

	1.1 
1.2
	JB, SH, GW, RB, SG and LP.
Meeting chaired by AG in JB’s absence.


	

	2
	Minutes of previous meeting
	

	2.1
	Minutes of the previous meeting were agreed.
	

	3
	Actions arising 

	

	3.1
3.2

3.3

3.4

3.5

3.6

3.7

3.8

3.9

3.10

3.11

3.12

3.13

3.14

3.15
	Item 1 – Complete.
Item 2 – Ongoing.  An item was published in the Weekly Briefing; RF was waiting for an update.
Item 3 – Ongoing.  
Item 4 – Ongoing.  Five chairs were required at TG.  A list had been collated at MP and arrangements made for broken chairs under warranty to be fixed.  A decision would be made following appraisal regarding the chairs that were not under warranty.  RF stated that there were not enough chairs in the EOC.
Item 5 – Complete.
Item 6 – Complete.
Item 7 – Complete.  Dates had been scheduled for the meetings.
Item 8 – Ongoing.  RF reported this as a failure to agree; the meeting did not take place agreed as a meeting had already taken place with LP and VW previously.  The issue had been escalated to Matt Ward as a result of this.
Item 9 – Ongoing.  JC would arrange for the form to be amended.
Item 10 – Ongoing.  JC to speak to JB and Estates.

Item 11 – Ongoing.  Meeting to be arranged to discuss stacking calls.

Item 12 – Complete.

Item 13 – Complete.

Item 14 – Ongoing.  VW had emailed an updated contact, Andy Stevens, but was still awaiting a response.

Item 15 – Complete.


	JC

JC

KD

	4
	General update 
	

	4.1
4.2


	AG advised that no update had been received from JB following on from the OMB meeting.
RF was disappointed that there was no update considering the time lapse since the last meeting.


	

	5
	AOB
	

	5.1
5.1.1
5.1.2

5.1.3

5.1.4

5.1.5

5.2

5.2.1

5.3

5.3.1

5.4

5.4.1
5.4.2

5.5

5.5.1
5.5.2

5.5.3

5.6

5.6.1

5.6.2

5.7

5.7.1
5.7.2

5.8

5.9

5.10


	Controller Interviews
RF reported that some staff were aggrieved that there had been different interview processes for both sites and that this had resulted in some members of staff not applying for the position.

JC advised that the same title had been set for both sites although a briefing paper was required at TG and a presentation had been required at MP.

RF maintained that the process was different and both sites should be treated equally as this was what had been agreed previously.

It was agreed that JC would check the best way to proceed with HR, in order that those who had not previously applied due to the requirements would have the opportunity to.

PG added that it would be open to challenge if the same process had not been applied to all.

Vacancies

Following questions asked by JH, JC confirmed that all the Assistant Supervisor positions would be at TG, a VAR had been submitted for K Scrivens’ and A Glyptis’ positions.
Barry Johns Funeral
Following a query raised by RF, it was agreed that JC would find out information regarding the funeral and obtain staff numbers of those able to attend.

Payment Issue at TG
RF reported that the Call Assessor in question had attempted to resolve the issue but that this appeared to be a management and HR issue as it had been ongoing for 3 months.

AG advised that the payment should be received in May 2017; Finance had advised that they were unable to make an interim payment and that it had to be actioned on a full payroll run.  It was agreed that AG would chase Finance. 
Overtime
EM raised a query regarding overtime that had been available to CSD staff over the Bank Holiday weekend in light of the fact that the Chief had sanctioned overtime and the threat level being critical.  The desk had been extremely busy but no texts had been sent out to staff.  VW advised that a text had been sent out but no response had been received.  It was agreed that obtaining extra staff had been partially overlooked and the points raised would be taken on board for the future.

RF thought that the same applied to Call Assessors; a text should have been sent out earlier to staff.  JC advised that texts had been sent to staff, in addition to staff being contacted personally, but there had been no response.

AG advised that he would notify JB of the issues raised in order that consideration may be given for occasions when this happens again.
Call Assessor Email

EM raised concern that since LP had sent an email out to Call Assessors stating that advice from Clinicians should be sought via a recorded line, Call Assessors were now fearful of asking.
VW advised that she had received 3 complaints where a non-ambulance disposition had been reached and in each case, due to a verbal update to the Clinician, pertinent information had not been passed to them.

Clarification Regarding Secondary Employment

EM sough clarification regarding secondary employment with primary care services for Clinicians as HR had stated that there was a conflict of interest.  
VW agreed to find out the reasoning why but advised that the final decision rested with JB and HR.

RF raised concern over the lack of cover in certain areas, Kidderminster, in particular.  The issue had already been escalated from A Ball to JB but it was felt that this should be escalated again.  A discussion on the reasons why Control was not quick enough to respond to a spike and what should be done about it were discussed.

RF commented that new starters should not be used as resource until they were fully up to speed.  AG agreed that this was an issue but staff that should be up to speed were not, so this was causing further problems.

RF felt that the backfilling of vacancies should also be taking place at MP and not just TG. 
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